


     January 22, 1914 

 

Dr. Charles B. Penrose 
Philadelphia, Pa 
 
My dear Doctor,  
 I am in receipt of yours enclosing Miss Hebard’s letter. I am in same mail with 
this writing her, asking her to send you her copy of “On Special Assignment” direct. I 
have read the book, and was not favorably impressed by it. Its tone is decidedly a case of 
blow your own horn, as nobody else will, besides many of his statements are not true, 
and there a[re] certain things he might have written which he was careful not to allude 
to. Any question you desire to ask me I shall answer with pleasure if I am able. 
 
     Very truly yours, 
      Wm C. Irvine 
 

 


